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6th September 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,

Re: Welcome to 2021-22 School Year!
It has been wonderful to see the children return to school, today, with such enthusiasm and energy. They are settling into their new classes and are ready for the exciting learning challenges ahead. Thank you for your efforts to meet the legal requirement to ensure that they attend school every day and arrive on time and before the school gate is locked at 8.55am.
We are very proud of our smart pupils and want them all to look like they belong to our school family. Pupils must wear school uniform every day, including black school shoes (no trainers) and bring their school P.E. kits into school for this half term’s lessons (no logos or football kits). Teachers will inform pupils about P.E. days and these will be published in the Class Newsletters Wednesday, 15th Sept.

Risk Assessment and Contingency Planning for any Covid-19 outbreak – where we are now? 
Unfortunately, Covid-19 has not gone away and we must all continue to work together to protect our children and ourselves as much as possible to reduce the risk of this in our school family. Please visit the school’s website to view the current Risk Assessment and the Contingency Plan for any outbreaks of Covid-19. 
Face coverings/masks are not required to be worn by adults on the playground, however, if you feel safer and more secure wearing one, then please do so.
Equally, the rules on social distancing have also relaxed but please be respectful of others and observe the personal space of those around you. There are no longer any staggered starts/finish times for classes – all pupils need to arrive at 8.45am to start at 8.55am and all pupils finish at 3.15pm every day. 
It is essential that those pupils who have tested positive or are showing symptoms of Covid-19 DO NOT come into school. Parents must organise a PCR test for their son/daughter with:

 a high temperature – this means they feel hot to touch on their chest or back 

a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual)

a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal
Only when a pupil has tested positive, themselves, must they self-isolate for 10 days. If a member of their household tests positive they do not need to self-isolate unless they start to show symptoms of Covid-19 (and then the parent must arrange a PCR Test for them asap) When a child is absent because they have Covid-19, teachers will provide remote learning for them via Class Dojo. There will be a raffle prize draw for all pupils who have completed ‘One thing I did in my school holiday’ and uploaded this on Class Dojo for their teacher by Friday, 10th September. 
However, there is much to feel positive about regarding the safety measures in place at St. William’s:
•
There is a protective cocoon around pupils – adults in school are double vaccinated & Lateral Flow Testing continues twice weekly. 
•
There is an excellent ventilation system in school – air monitors are recording data about the quality of air and, in all classrooms, there are several air filers that are purifying the air pupils breathe!
•
Good personal hygiene habits are very much established as part of daily and on-going teaching.
•
Additional cleaning continues during the school day.

•
Visitors to the school site remain controlled. Parents will not be able to attend the Achievement Assemblies at this time but these will be recorded and uploaded on to Class Dojo every Friday. As we move into this half term this will be reviewed. Parents will have the opportunity to visit their child’s classroom during the coming weeks, an opportunity for children to share their learning and for parents to see their child’s learning environment. Any parent wanting to speak to their child’s class teacher must contact the school office to arrange a mutually convenient time to do.
Breakfast Club
Parents wanting their child to attend this must book in advance every Friday, before 12pm. Pupils must arrive under the shed (press the bell!) between 8am and no later than 8.30am. It costs 50p per child, per day and this is a really positive way to start the school day – socialising and enjoying breakfast with friends!
Mass for the start of the new year
Fr Michael will celebrate Mass, for St. William’s School, to start our new academic year. This will just be for pupils and staff in school on this occasion.
Macmillan Coffee Morning

The Mini Vinnies in each class will hold a series of Coffee Mornings the week beginning 20th September to support the MacMillan Cancer Charity.  We hope to see as many of you as possible, at one of these. More details to follow in the weekly newsletters.

Advance Notice

Class newsletters, with information about what your child will be learning this half term, will be available on Class Dojo next week.  However, please note these dates for your diary now! Parent Consultation Evenings will be held on 18th and 21st October. There will be further information about other events and Liturgical/Seasonal Celebrations in the weekly newsletters starting next Friday, 10th September. Weekly newsletters are only available on the school website or on the Whole School page of Class Dojo. Please visit the school website & Class Dojo, weekly, to keep up to date with all school matters.
There will be a raffle prize draw for all pupils whose parents have read Friday’s newsletter (10th Sept) which will be drawn on Monday, 13th September. Please do not hesitate to speak to a member of staff on the playground from 8.45am each morning if you need any support to access Class Dojo or the school website.
If you have any concerns or queries, do not hesitate to contact the school office to make an appointment to see a class teacher or either myself or Mrs Buttery.
Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,
Miss Parker
Headteacher
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